東洋大学京北高等学校

これから、リスニングテストを行います。

問題用紙の1ページ目を見なさい。リスニングテストは、全て放送による指示で行います。リスニング テストの問題には、問題 A と問題 B の二つがあります。質問に対する答えを選んで、その記号を答えな さい。英文とそのあとに出題される質問は、それぞれ二回ずつ読まれます。問題用紙にメモをとっても 構いません。答えは全て解答用紙に書きなさい。

#### 【問題 A】

問題 A は、英語による対話文を聞いて、英語の質問に答えるものです。ここで話される対話文は三つあり、それぞれ質問が一つずつ出題されます。質問に対する答えを選んで、その記号を答えなさい。 では、対話文 1 を始めます。

- W: Good morning. Thank you for calling Smile Dental Clinic. This is Jenny. How may I help you?
- M: This is Mark Smith. I would like to make an appointment on Wednesday at 10:30 am.
- W: And what is this appointment about?
- M: I have a toothache and because of this, I could not sleep well for two nights. I am hoping Dr. Reyes would have some time to see me this week.
- W: I'm afraid he's fully booked this week. But there's one slot available for next week.
- M: Great!
- W: What about Thursday next week at 8 am? Luckily, there was one patient who cancelled her appointment.
- M: Okay. That would be fine for me.

Question. Why couldn't Mark make an appointment on Wednesday at 10:30?

# 繰り返します

対話文2を始めます。

- W: Will you play any sports this year, Sam?
- M: I want to play hockey. But I'm not sure if I will have enough time. My mom is taking me to a piano lesson
- W: Oh, I didn't know you like to play the piano.
- M: I don't, but my mom makes me take this class because she wants me to be like her sister, my aunt Lily. She is a famous pianist living near my house.
- W: Wow! I wish you the very best of luck on your piano lesson.
- M: Thank you, Miki.

Question. Which is true about this conversation?

繰り返します。

対話文3を始めます。

M: Hello! Ann.

W: Hi, Sam.

M: Where should we go to eat for lunch?

W: How about going to the cafeteria? I'm very hungry now.

M: Same here. But I have never bought food from the cafeteria before. Is it delicious?

W: I have been there just several times and so far, it's good.

M: Hopefully, they have healthy options.

W: Oh! I almost forgot, you're on a diet.

Question. What is Sam hoping to do in the cafeteria?

### 【問題 B】

英文を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものをa,b,c,dの中から選び、記号で答えなさい。

#### Woman:

Hello, everyone. I am going to tell you about my life as an exchange student. I am Karen and I came to Boston two weeks ago to study at a language school. I want to learn English because it is a very important language. English is no doubt the universal language; it offers the opportunity to get a good job in a multinational company within your country or abroad. Since I was young, I want to work in an international company because people there speak English fluently and it sounds cool.

I stay with an American host family; Mr. and Mrs. Johnson have two sons and a daughter. Mr. Johnson is a science professor at Boston University and Mrs. Johnson works in a hospital as a nurse. The Americans are very kind and very hospitable but there is a slight problem, they talk very quickly. I had an embarrassing story when we went to a Spanish restaurant. I ate paella for the first time, and Mr. Johnson asked "How do you find it?" I then answered. "In the menu." I was so confused with his question and I did not know what to answer. Fortunately, Mr. Johnson explained the question and it only meant, what I could say about the food. From that day on, I decided to study hard so that I would be very fluent at speaking English and be like a native speaker when I go back to Japan.

## Question:

- 1. Where does this speech take place?
- 2. What does Mr. Johnson do?
- 3. What was the problem at the restaurant?

繰り返します。

これでリスニングテストを終わります。